June 22, 2025

The Tracy Barton clinic is a wrap. The clinic was full, the pens were full of fresh
cattle & the BMC crew worked tirelessly to get thru Friday evening to Sunday
afternoon. To all clinic participants, thank you for making this event a success.
To the BMC crew, thank you for all you do for the club. And to Tracy, thank you
for giving yourself so generously. He had a lot to say over the course of the
clinic but from BMC's point of view, one of the most gratifying things he said
was “y'all sure have good cattle”.

Moving on. Please note the earlier start time for the June 28" show. Show
begins at 8 am as we try to get a ahead of the warmer weather coming our
way. There will be a little bump in the schedule as we will hold the Jim Cox
Memorial Buckle class between the Non-Pro & the $750 NH classes. There will
also be a calcutta prior to the class so bring a pocket of money to win the bid on
whichever horse/rider combo you feel will “get'er done”. They could go home
with a buckle and you could go home with a bigger pocket of money. JCMB
class participants will be Melissa Kaliloa, Heidi Backman, Don McKune, Ron
Schumacher, Christiane Vanderpol & Rita Jensen. All riders are $500 LR eligible
and the JCMB class will be scored using BMC $500 LR class rules which require
the rider to show 1-handed although the rider can lift his or her hand to help
their horse. This class is being sponsored & paid for by BMC and the JCMB is
sponsored by Gail Cox. 2025 will be the 9" year a JCMB has been awarded
keeping Jim's legacy a part of BMC.

Just some friendly reminders:

Please take note: There will not be concessions at the June show.

Plan to bring you lunch, snacks or whatever it takes to get you

through the day. As always, there will be bottled water available.

As with last year, please follow the parking signs to parking area at

end of bin lot. At-arena parking is reserved for staff, judge & board.

There are carts & manure forks available so please clean around your
trailer before leaving. We are guests at this facility so please leave it

clean. Regarding manure carts, you fill it/you dump it. Carts are to be dumped
in cattle pen across from arena. So dump the cart before returning it to the
arena.

Boxing Class Riders — All Boxing class riders,Open or NP, will be

shown in the same draw but the Open Boxers will be separated out at

the time the points are calculated. Open Boxers are a class within a

class.



If you have not yet completed the BMC Membership form & paid 2025
dues, please make the show office your first stop upon arriving on
show grounds. You can print the form off of the website for your
convenience.

As usual, there will be a practice on Friday before the show.

Please contact Jerry McGuire 509-952-2591 for more info

and/or to let him know that you plan to attend.

Check Entry Conformations on the board when you arrive. If
something is not right, see Kim in the show office.

As always and stated in the BMC Show Rules, man's best friend is not
permitted in or around the arenas, cow pens, etc. If you

travel with your dog, please secure them at your rig.

Entries will be due on Wednesday, June 25th by 9 pm. While we do
everything we can to accommodate late entries, please make an
effort to not enter at the very last second or late. It will make life a
little easier for the secretaries and if they're happy, we're all happy.



